City Administrator Report 7/27/2020
Ted L. Agee

ABM Investment Grade Audit: The audit has been underway for several weeks now. We are continuing
to compile the necessary data and will be providing results in the next phase once the audit is complete.

Mike and | also met with several meter vendors to decide which options will work best for the
results we want. We have concluded, the best route for the City is to continue using Sensus meters
which utilize a remote shut-off.

Sidewalks: We have begun work on this years’ sidewalk project. Currently we are working on the South
side of West Main from Wood Street to the school.

Street Drainage: We are going to address some drainage issues along West Lincoln, South Cedar and
West Main Street this summer. The primary scope of work involves regrading the shoulders and clearing
out ditch-ways to return the water flow to its normal state. The water will flow West from the corner of
South Elm along the South side of West Main, turn South along Cedar and back East along Lincoln. There
are three natural waterways along Lincoln which allow the water to expel to the South.

The drainage issue along Jefferson and Grissom Street has been addressed as well. After several
rains, it appears the grading was successful and the area will now be seeded.
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